
PLYMPTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
EXECUTIVE SESSION MEETING MINUTES 

April 30, 2012 
 

Attendees:  John Henry, Joe Freitas and Barry DeCristofano 
 
The Board met at 7:00 PM for its regular meeting and at 8:10 PM the Board voted to go 
into Executive Session: on a motion by Mr. DeCristofano, second – Mr. Freitas (Roll call 
vote:  Mr. Henry – yes, Mr. Freitas – yes and Mr. DeCristofano – yes). 
 
The Board called an emergency meeting regarding diesel fuel storage tanks at the Sysco 
facility.  Building Commissioner, Tom Millias and Zoning Enforcement Officer, Bob 
Karlilng were present.  Mr. Milllias stated that Sysco is in compliance.  
 
VOTED:  Motion made by Mr. DeCristofano to endorse the actions of the Building 
Commissioner and Zoning Enforcement Officer. Second Mr. Freitas. 3-0-0. 
 
Town Counsel has no updates regarding the Rocky Harvest LLC case. 
 
Mr. Henry reported that Mr. Craig Aerosmith will have a feasibility study performed on his 
property.  Some discussion ensued regarding an low-income elderly housing versus a  
55 plus community (similar to Oak Point in Middleboro) on property.   
 
Next topic:  Personnel matters: 
 
Discussion: 

 Interim Treasurer/Collector – Assistant T/C Kim LaRue – hourly rate of salary. 

 Town Account to assume Kim’s job during search for Treasurer/Collector. 

 Position to be forty hours per week. 

 Search Committee – Board of Selectmen, Town Coordinator, Mark Gabriel, and 
Jean Sullivan. 

 
Fire Chief, Warren Borsari: 
 

 Donny Vautrinot will act as Fire Chief and speak at Town Meeting on Fire 
Department Articles.  

 EMT issues – no available coverage a lot of the time. 

 Discussion of salary per shift – Other communities offer $75.00 per shift 
 
VOTED:  Motion made by Mr. DeCristofano to pay $60.00 per shift and if it exceeds three 
hours pay for additional time. Second Mr. Freitas. 3-0-0. 
 
At 9:05 PM the Board left Executive Session and adjourned, on a motion by Mr. 
DeCristofano, second – Mr. Freitas (Roll call vote:  Mr. Henry – yes, Mr. Freitas – yes and 
Mr. DeCristofano – yes). 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Lisa Krance 
Board of Selectman, 
Assistant 


